


 

The Progressive Home Ownership (PHO) Fund is a $400 million investment that will help 
between 1,500 and 4,000 individuals, families and whānau buy their own homes. The PHO 
Fund is creating more opportunities for independent homeownership for people who can’t 
afford to purchase their own home at current house prices. 
 
There are two ways eligible individuals, families and whānau can purchase a home: 
 

• through approved PHO providers 
• through First Home Partner, administered by Kāinga Ora. 

 
PHO providers will work with communities on the ground to help individuals, families and 
whānau start their journey toward achieving their aspirations, matching them to a newly built 
home that meets their needs. You can read more about PHO on the Ministry’s website here: 
www.hud.govt.nz/residential-housing/progressive-home-ownership/.  
 
The following table shows the number of new builds between 1 January 2018 and September 
2021 by type in Tauranga City not built by Kāinga Ora (data for October is still going through 
a quality assurance process and is not yet available). 
 
Type New builds Occupied as at 30 September 
Public housing 58 58 
Transitional housing* 7 5 
PHO 0 

 
*The number of new builds for transitional housing is from 1 October 2019 from when the 
Ministry started to capture this information. Occupancy for transitional housing is based on 
reporting from providers. 
 
While there have been no new builds in Tauranga for PHO to date, the Ministry has signed a 
contract with Manawa PHO Limited (the housing arm of Ngā Pōtiki ā Tamapahore Trust) to 
help 30 families step into home ownership in Pāpāmoa. 
 
Of the 58 public housing new builds, 45 were classified as houses and 13 were apartments. 
The seven transitional housing places are all separate dwellings. 
 
It may interest you to know that the Ministry regularly publishes information on public and 
transitional housing, PHO and other housing built by the Government, the housing register 
and other housing support provided. You can access the dashboard at: www.hud.govt.nz/ 
research-and-publications/statistics-and-research/the-government-housing-dashboard/.   
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review of my response by the Ombudsman, 
in accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. The relevant details can be found on the 
Ombudsman’s website www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 
 
As part of our ongoing commitment to openness and transparency, the Ministry proactively 
releases information and documents that may be of interest to the public.  As such, this 
response, with your personal details removed, may be published on our website. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Anne Shaw 
Deputy Chief Executive 
Housing Supply, Response and Partnerships 




